
Friday 25th June

Dear Parent(s)/Carer(s),

Last Friday, Key Stage 2 pupils were sent home a letter informing parents of which class they will be
placed in next year.  If you have not received this, please let me know.  Our whole school transition day is
now on the 5th July, although sadly, year six pupils will not  have their planned transition day at The
Roseland Academy.  We will of course continue to review the situation and inform you of any changes to
planned events if they arise.  Whilst we have all been very focused on Covid lately, please be aware that
there have been a number of pupils with chicken pox. Please be alert to any spots that may appear!

Can we politely request that all cars are reversed into spaces in the car park.  If you are unable to park,
you may use spaces in the football field.  Please can I also ask that the round-about is not used for
parking. Thank you.

In Towan class, we have been exploring the book `Little Red`. The children tasted Ginger Beer which
enabled them to create some super adverts. The children were really excited to see that their  caterpillars
had all created their cocoons. We have also been investigating the weather and making predictions on
what we think the weather may be like the next day.

This week in Summers’ Class, we have completed our learning about ‘Dougal’s Deep Sea Diary’ by writing
a final diary entry for the book.  The children debated whether or not Dougal should give up his boring day
job and become a full time diver.  Opinions were split however, most children felt that he should keep
doing what he loved, diving!  At the end of the week we completed a book review about the story.

In Porthcurnick class, we have been finding out about how dangerous plastic flotsam can be for sea
creatures: we have written some very moving narratives in the role of sea turtles.   We have also
researched the inhabitants of rock pools and made some stunning information posters. In science, we
have been learning about how shadows are made and creating shadow puppets with our hands.

The last two weeks saw some children in Portholland class take to the waves during our surf days.  We
had an amazing time in some challenging conditions and learnt a lot about being resilient, particularly
when the weather was not on our side.  We have finally finished the book we have been reading in
English, ‘Odd and the Frost Giant’ and have begun our retelling of the story for our final big write of the
year.

Pupils in Porthluney Class have been very busy once again, surfing on Monday and taking part in their
final sailing session today. They have shown great resilience, skill and bravery. In PE, Porthluney Class
have been practising using rounders bats, before playing a full game next week.

Have a lovely weekend!

Kate Douglass
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Headteacher

On Monday, year 5 and 6 had their surf day and it has been great hearing all of the children talking about
how much fun they had.

Unfortunately, all inter school competition has been cancelled for the remaining of the year. However, we
are very much looking forward to our own inter school sports day competition on Monday 19th July. It will
be great to see all of our pupils taking part and parents are able to attend, sitting in groups of 30, socially
distanced.

Miss Mulroy
P.E and Sport Lead

● TIK TOK parental guidance for Key Stage 2
parents

● Class structure letters for mixed year groups
● Wrap-around-care changes to booking and

payment

Additional transition dates for children starting reception class in September
● Friday 18th and 25th June and Friday 2nd, 9th and 16th July 10.45-11.45 please arrive at the

school reception if your child does not usually attend preschool on Fridays

Below is a list of dates for your diary - Covid depending.

Monday 5th July: Whole School Transition Day (Please note, change of date)
Monday 19th July: Sports Day 12.45 pm
Tuesday 20th July: Whole School Fun Day
Wednesday 21st July: Preschool leavers celebration 2.45-3pm
Thursday 22nd July: Year 6 Leavers’ Oscars Night, 6-8pm
INSET DATES 2021-2022
Inset Day 1 - Monday 6 September 2021
Inset Day 2 - Monday 1st November 2021
Inset Day 3 - Monday 25 July (closure) - in lieu of two twilight insets 2022
Inset Day 4 - Tuesday 26 July (closure) - in lieu of two twilight insets 2022
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INSET DAY - In lieu of platinum jubilee Friday 17th December
Inset Day 5 - Friday 10th June
TERM DATES 2021
End of Summer Term: Friday 23rd July
Start of Autumn Term 2021:Tuesday 7th September

Pre-school/Nursery:
Towan: Harrison for super independent writing
about the big, bad wolf. Freddie Marginson for
kindly supporting a peer with their writing.
Summers: Merryn Floyd-Norris for offering kind,
sensitive and mature advice to a friend who was
upset.
Porthcurnick:
Porthluney:

Preschool/Nursery: Finlay Taylor for trying really
hard with his learning this week
Towan: Jacob for having a very positive attitude
towards all areas of  learning
Summers: George for working hard in maths and
making good progress
Porthcurnick: Nancy for fantastic attitude and
progress in all areas.
Portholland: Ruby for showing an excellent
attitude to her learning across all subjects.
Porthluney: Matthew and George for putting
100% effort into every aspect of school
P.E: Veryan for always having an excellent
attitude towards PE, especially when sailing.
Polly for having an excellent attitude towards
surfing, getting stuck in.

Godrevy: 2024
Trevose: 1799
St Antony: 1833
Lizard: 2307

Towan 90.91:%
Summers: 98.93%
Porthcurnick: 95.32%
Portholland: 97.86%
Porthluney: 99.35%

White band - Tobias
Yellow band - Lola, Tyler, Harriet, Henry
Orange band - Eddie, Dylan

Blue band - Riley
Green band - Eythan
Brown - Eva, Lola, Hetty
Black - Riley, Taylor
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Attached to this email are some guides. These are written for different age groups and are a practical way
to help you have conversations with your child about what they get up to online, and whether to be
concerned about anything they’re doing.

Nursery Manager Role
It is with a heavy heart that we announce that Kirsty Mead will soon be leaving Tregony Preschool having
secured a new role within Cornwall Council’s Children Schools and Families department. She would like to
extend her thanks for all of the support from our families over the years and best regards to the Tregony
CP School community in the future. The Tregony nursery manager role is currently open to applications on
the Cornwall Council Jobsite. Please see the advert and share with anyone you feel might be suitable for
the role.

Fundraiser
We have now signed up to ‘Empties Please’.  Please bring your empty ink cartridges and help us to raise
money for the school.  The recycle bin can be found in the front entrance of the school.  Thank you. More
information can be found https://www.emptiesplease.com/schools/
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